
Hi Everyone, 
   
As you know, Rockin’ Rescue (AGWC) has been fighting against being shut down 
by the City of Los Angeles because of a zoning issue. 
   
Unfortunately, the Zoning Administrator denied the variance requested by Rockin’ 
Rescue.  The Zoning Administrator’s decision has been appealed to the South 
Valley Area Planning Commission.  The Appeal is attached; the Zoning 
Administrator’s decision is attached to the Appeal, at the end.  If you read the 
Appeal, you will know exactly what is going on in this matter. 
 
As you may recall, both the Tarzana Neighborhood Council and the Woodland 
Hills Neighborhood Council unanimously supported granting the variance so that 
Rockin’ Rescue can continue to operate.  City Councilman Bob Blumenfield also 
supported granting the variance.  Nevertheless, the Zoning Administrator denied 
the variance, even though she specially found as follows: 
 

There is no dispute that the applicant [Rockin’ Rescue] is providing 
a valuable and necessary service for the City. The proposed 
variances were supported by the Woodland Hills NC, 
Councilmember Blumenfield, the adjacent Tarzana NC, and 
hundreds of area residents.  [Zoning Administrator Decision (ZA 
Decision) page 8 (emphasis added).] 

Concern about the lives and well-being of animals, as well as respecting the will of 
the people and their elected representatives, didn’t seem to count for much at that 
stage of the proceedings. 
     
So now the matter goes to the South Valley Area Planning Commission, on 
appeal.  If you support Rockin’ Rescue, please sign the attached petition, get your 
friends, neighbors, and family to sign, and return it to me.  When you get 
signatures, please don’t wait until you have a full page of signatures; send Petitions 
back to me whenever you get a few signatures, and then start a new Petition. 
   
The Zoning Administrator didn’t think it mattered that hundreds of area residents 
supported Rockin’ Rescue -- let’s get thousands.  Also, it is really important that 
you come to the hearing of the South Valley Area Planning Commission to show 
your support.  THE HEARING WILL TAKE PLACE ON THURSDAY, 
JANUARY 26, 2017 AFTER 4:30 PM, at the Marvin Braude San Fernando Valley 



Service Center, 6262 Van Nuys Blvd., 1st Floor, Van Nuys, CA 91401.  The 
Notice of Hearing is also attached -- click on the link. 
 
Thank you for your support of Rockin’ Rescue and the homeless dogs and cats of 
Los Angeles.   
 
Best regards, Jeff 
 
    
Jeffrey N. Mausner 
Cell phone: (310) 617-8100 
e-mail: jeff@mausnerlaw.com 
 
 


